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Correspondence with NEAFC on potential 

by-catch of salmon in pelagic fisheries 
 

1. You may recall that at its Twenty-First Annual Meeting the North-East Atlantic 

Commission asked its Chairman, Mr Steinar Hermansen, to write to the President of 

the North East Atlantic Fisheries Commission (NEAFC), Mr Einar Lemche, regarding 

the potential by-catch of Atlantic salmon post-smolts in pelagic fisheries.  The letter 

noted NASCO’s concerns about this potential by-catch and referred to the advice 

from ICES which had indicated that it is not possible to provide sound estimates of 

by-catch for any pelagic fishery until there is sufficient monitoring of, and 

information derived from, the commercial pelagic fisheries.  Specifically, access to 

weekly disaggregated catch data is required but this information was not available to 

ICES for the fisheries of particular concern to NASCO. 

 

2. A copy of this letter, the response from NEAFC and our reply are attached.  Our letter 

was discussed by NEAFC at its Annual Meeting and the Contracting Parties of 

NEAFC involved in the fisheries of concern to NASCO agreed to provide all 

available information on by-catch of salmon to ICES and to continue to do so in 

future.  At the time of preparation of this paper the advice from ICES for 2005 has not 

been received so we are unaware of the progress made in developing estimates of by-

catch of salmon in pelagic fisheries.  However, we understand from the General 

Secretary of ICES that some disaggregated catch data was made available to ICES.  

NEAFC has also agreed an arrangement which allows ICES to query the NEAFC 

Vessel Monitoring System (VMS) database provided that confidentiality rules are 

respected.    

 

3. The response from ICES to NASCO’s request for an estimate of by-catch of salmon 

in pelagic fisheries in the North-East Atlantic Commission area will be presented at 

the Twenty-Second Annual Meeting. 

 

 
         Secretary 

         Edinburgh 

         11 May, 2005 
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